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(a) prejudice the effectiveness of tests, examinations, investigations, inquiries or audits 

conducted by or on behalf of an FOI body or the procedures or methods employed for the 

conduct thereof, 

(b) have a significant, adverse effect on the performance by an FOI body of any of its 

functions relating to management (including industrial relations and management of its 

staff), or 

(c) disclose positions taken, or to be taken, or plans, procedures, criteria or instructions 

used or followed, or to be used or followed, for the purpose of any negotiations carried on 

or being, or to be, carried on by or on behalf of the Government or an FOI body.” 
 

 

I am of the view that the above exemption applies to a number of records, as identified in the 

schedule. The reason for this decision is that the information contained in the records would 

prejudice the effective and efficient crisis management by HIQA and other bodies during the 

current public health emergency. 

 
Public Interest Consideration 
 
I am aware that the above exemption is subject to a “public interest test” under Section 30(2). 
This provision provides for the release of information covered by the exemption if the public 
interest in the releasing the information outweighs the public interest in refusing access to it.  
 
I have considered the public interest issues which arise in this case and have taken account 
of the following factors. 
 
In favour of release: 

 The public interest in openness and transparency. 
 
In favour of refusing access to the records:  

 The public interest in public bodies being able to carry out their functions in efficient 
and effective manner 

 The public interest in protecting ensuring effective crisis management during a national 
health emergency 
 

In this instance, I am of the view that the public interest is best served by refusing to release 
this information. Accordingly, access to the records in question must be refused.  
 

3. Rights of appeal 

 

If you are unhappy with this decision you may seek an internal review. In the event that you 

wish to do so, please e-mail foi@hiqa.ie. The appeal will involve a complete reconsideration 

of the matter by a more senior member of the staff of HIQA. Please note that a fee of €30 

applies in the case of an internal review. 

 

You should make your appeal within 4 weeks, from the date of this notification, where a day 

is defined as a working day excluding, the weekend and public holidays. However, the 

making of a late appeal may be permitted in appropriate circumstances.  
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Please note, details of all non-personal FOI requests are published on HIQA’s FOI disclosure 

log available on HIQA’s website: http://www.hiqa.ie 

 

If you have any queries in relation to this decision, please contact the FOI Liaison Officer, 

Lydia Buckley, on foi@hiqa.ie or 0858709023. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Margaret Cahill 

Regulation Business Information Manager 

 

 

 

 
 




